1815 W. 213th Street Suite 100 Torrance CA 90501



310.328.0276 Fax: 310.328.7058 www.PediatricTherapyNetwork.org

March 4, 2015

Dear Senators,

ExxonMobil's Torrance Refinery has demonstrated their commitment to the South Bay community through their longtime partnership with Pediatric Therapy Network (PTN). With the support of ExxonMobil, PTN is able to fulfill our mission of providing quality therapeutic programs and services to over 2,500 children with special needs.

Since 2009, ExxonMobil's Environmental Supervisor Penny Wirsing, has served on PTN's Board of Directors. Penny is currently serving her second term as Board Chair and has donated countless hours to ensure the fiscal sustainability of our non-profit organization. Prior to her role as Board Chair, Penny oversaw our Community Advisory Board — a group of over 30 corporate and community leaders in the South Bay who serve as ambassadors for PTN and the children we serve.

In addition to Penny's countless hours and efforts, we have received generous support from additional ExxonMobil employees who volunteered their time to renovate our treatment facilities including the site that houses our social skills and community integration program. Volunteers helped to clean, paint and organize the space which helped create a happy and welcoming environment for our children.

When we are in need of meeting space, ExxonMobil opens its doors to us by hosting Board retreats and meetings at their off-site office building. ExxonMobil has been a good neighbor that has made positive contributions to our organization.

Sincerely,

Terri Chew Nishimura, MA, OTR/L Founder and Chief Executive Officer

Jerri Chen Weshmura

Pediatric Therapy Network